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TVP runway usage: Revised comments

Following further discussion on the subject, please find my revised comments:

The issue of harm to the character of the conservation area and setting of the nearby listed buildings is the main issue for the conservation team. The character of the site has not truly been defined, but its present stark and barran appearance is one that has brought about by the discontinuation of military use by the USAAF, rather than the 'hustle and bustle' of an operational airfield. Therefore, that present character could be harmed by incremental acceleration of use of the wide open spaces, including but not restricted to the runways and large grassed areas. In this instance, the operation of high speed training and slow speed manoeuvres could be classed as harmful. However, TVP have been operating on the site for some time now, certainly during the time when the character was being assessed, and renewed temporary consents have not led to any physical harm being caused to the fabric of the conservation area. In addition to this, TVP are now established in this area and have put into the site a substantial amount of public money. The economic and logistic cost of relocation should be a consideration, together with the harm caused to the character of the conservation area.

If it is established that the character is the more open, stark and foreboding atmosphere of a now redundant coldwar airfield, which I believe it is, then I suggest that this use would be classed as less than substantial harm (i.e. not total loss of significance or demolition). Therefore, under NPPF s.134, this harm must be weighed against the public benefit brought about by the use by Thames Valley Police. I would argue that their use, combined with severely restricted and monitored hours of use, could be deemed as an exceptional circumstance, and of wider public benefit. 

Should officers decide that this use is less than substantial use, and the public benefit outweighs this harm, then I would suggest the following be considered as conditions:

Restricted hours of use: Monday to Friday 9-5 as stipulated by the Design and Access Statement

Restricted days of use for the NATO runway: maximum 20 days per year as stipulated by the Design and Access Statement

Runways should not be used when the heritage tours are in operation (exact hours/days to be determined when the heritage centre is up and running)

Runway damage to be reported to Dorchester Group immediately for repair and that area to be cordoned off until repaired

No runways to be used unless public safety is guaranteed (e.g. removable notices erected, removable barriers erected)

No signage to be erected relating to runway use without prior approval - schemes to be submitted and approved

No items to be left out on the runways outside of agreed operating hours

I would also advise that the TCP keep a strict log of when and for how long the runways are used, to ensure that the conditions are complied with, and that this log be available for Council inspection.
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